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1.​ Facilities - Seismic Grant 

 
Stage flooring color is being chosen (looking at a neutral palette to complement the 
new construction. 
Inevitable delays have presented, but the team is working diligently to complete the 
project prior to the new start of school and with a high degree of excellence.  Again, 
thank you to Chris and for their continued support, leadership and Nancy Giggy
guidance. 
 

2.​ Human Resources / Payroll 
 
OEBB benefits packages are organized and ready to go for our enrollment year and 
the benefits fair is scheduled for . Documentation was also emailed to Aug 21, 2025
all staff earlier this month. 
 

3.​ State Reporting 
 
Title, Farm to School and Integrated Programs reporting are underway for the first 
quarter and 24-25 annual reporting.  ODE webinars are being utilized as guides for 
the new reports. 

 
4.​ Facilities/Maintenance 

 
Student workers have been cleaning up the grounds. They replaced pea gravel with 
treated bark chips, weeded and spread fresh bark dust and are patiently waiting to 
work inside cleanup. 
The football field is continuing to grow with hopes of home games at the end of 
September. 
 

5.​ Schedules and Systems 
 

​K-6 and MS/HS Student Handbooks have been updated. 
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​Staff in-service will be August 18th – 20s. Teacher workdays will begin on August 21st. 
A welcome back packet full of beginning of the year details was emailed to all staff 
the first week of August. Trainings the first week include: Med training from District 
Nurse - Betsy Brooks, Sexual Abuse Prevention and Student Supervision trainings 
with experts from PACE.  

​September PD on 9/19 we will host Bowman Consulting, LLC. Rick and Doris Bowman 
are experts in the field of education, specifically in the realm of the science of trauma 
on the brain and its impact on student learning.  They educate on these topics and 
more importantly, educate staff on the powerful strategies and resources available to 
implement with our students for improved student outcomes. We will open this 
training to neighboring schools as well. We are extremely excited to host this learning 
opportunity. 

​ I attended the COSA Summer conference on August 4th and 5th. There was 
exceptional training in AI products and resources as well as legislative updates and 
student engagement in the technology era. The professional networking and sharing 
of system ideas is always beneficial. 

​ I am also set to attend the OSBA Summer Board conference on August 8-9 and the 
Food Service training on August 13-14 with  and . Kaylie Bennett Roxie Smallwood

6.​ Community Engagement 
a.​ Monthly visits are being scheduled with local businesses for engagement 

opportunities. 
i.​ The Alsea Plaza has also met to discuss partnering with ASD for 

student incentives within PBIS, Lunch with the Superintendent and 
other activities. 

ii.​ August’s community visit is being planned for 8/27 with the location 
TBA. 

b.​ Weekly memos, Reminds, graphic organizers as reminders are being sent to 
families for academic, athletic and family night activities for August and 
September.  

c.​ Our online registration for both Brick and Mortar and Learn at Home are open 
on the website.  We will also host two sessions on campus (in the District 
Office) for families to access computers and/or receive assistance with online 
registration.   

i.​ August 12th will be from noon to 5:00p.m. 
ii.​  August 13th from 5:00p.m. to 7p.m.  
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